Town of Newington, NH Board of Selectmen Meeting Minutes Wednesday, May 17, 2017 Town Hall

Chair Jan Stuart called the meeting to order at 4:00pm followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

<u>Present</u>: Chair Jan Stuart, Selectman Mike Marconi, Selectman Ted Connors, NH DOT Commissioner Victoria Sheehan, NH DOT Project Manager Keith Cota, Martha Roy, Town Administrator and Eleanor Boy, Recorder.

Woodbury Avenue Discussion:

J. Stuart asked if it was a mandate for the State to give up Woodbury Ave. and the Town to accept the road. V. Sheehan explained that the State has the full authority to reassign class I or class II highways to class V roadways and to determine the contribution towards its maintenance: RSA 228:36, 235:23. Extensive discussion ensued about previous verbal agreements with the Town and Newington's limited highway budget.

V. Sheehan suggested that the Town develop a sidewalk maintenance policy.

V. Sheehan agreed to move the date of the Town taking possession of Woodbury Ave. to September 1, 2019.

<u>Adjournment:</u> M. Marconi moved to adjourn at 5:01pm. T. Connors seconded the motion with all in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Eleanor Boy Recorder